國立中正大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題共同科目:英文

第4節

第/頁,共4頁

I.	Vocabulary (20%)		all of Prantices			
1.	Education should teach	students to be tolerant ar		-tracker (State) de		
	(A) respect	(B) respectful	(C) respected	(D) respectable		
2.	By many different and conflicting ideas and beliefs, people learn to think critically.					
	(A palliating	(B) prefiguring	(C) encountering	(D) gloating		
3.	Initially Monet reacted	with to the Boudin	seascapes, but later he v	was influenced and instructed		
	by Boudin to paint nature in the open air.					
	(A) affliction	(B) stimulation	(C) aversion	(D) conversion		
4.	In the summer of 1947, by Polish government, Auschwitz was turned into a national museum.					
	(A) rancor	(B) impotence	a make a second	(D) decree		
5.		piece by Picasso on exh		vas found to be a		
5.	(A) portfolio	(B) counterfeit	(C) specialty	(D) hierarchy		
6		nowledge necessary for				
6.		(B) acquire	(C) eliminate			
7.	(A) flag (B) acquire (C) eliminate (D) appreciate Stereotypes are a kind of gossip about the world. They have something to do with					
			(C) procrastination	(D) wit		
		(B) prejudice				
8.	Book censorship, by a free and open exchange of ideas, suppresses the vitality of the					
		as students' freedom to le		(D) t		
	(A) inhibiting		(C) excavating			
9.	For many years, Richard has been my, who is always full of wisdom and a constant source for consultation.					
	(A) mentor	(B) matron	(C) amateur	(D) gourmet		
10.	The world needs to ask itself the question: on the day after a nuclear weapon in one of our					
	cities, what would we wish we had done to prevent it?					
		(B) goes off		(D) goes under		
	(11) Boso osyona	(-)8				
II.	Grammar (20%)					
11.	Mary keeps buying branded clothes, bags, and shoes; I cannot help but how she lives within					
11.						
	her income.	(D) wondowing	(C) wondered	(D) wonder		
	(A) to wonder	(B) wondering				
12.	Research suggests that noisy and overcrowded spaces make people violent, and this may result crime and social problems.					
	(A) out	(B) of	(C) from	(D) in		
13.	Under severe stress from work for many years, John is now the brink of a mental breakdown.					
	(A) in	(B) on	(C) at	(D) by		
14.	After being rejected thagain!"	e 100 th time, David Jone	es says in despair, "Nev	er in my life any woman		
	(A) I will ever chase	(B) chase I will ever	(C) will I ever chase	(D) chase ever I will		
15	Either you or Mary	_ work on the presentat	The same of the sa	THE BUY AND A		
	(A) are supposed to	(B) is supposed to	(C) suppose to	(D) supposes to		
	(11) the buppeace to	() in ampliance to	/ - / F. F			

國立中正大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題

共同科目: 英文

第4節

第2頁,共4頁

16. My trainer strongly	suggested that I	hard on my start to c	ompete for the sprint race
championship.			
(A) work	(B) worked	(C) works	(D) to work
17. I haven't seen Jason f	for twenty years, so I very r	much look forward to	him next week.
(A) visit	(B) visiting	(C) have visited	(D) visited
18. Gary was a stubborn	guy. No matter how we	communicated with him	, he insisted out in the
snowy weather to fine			
(A) to go	(B) to going	(C) in going	(D) on going
19. My father hiki	ng every Sunday, but after	having a stroke some t	ime ago, he no longer keeps
this hobby.			(D) used to going
(A) is used to go	(B) is used to going	(C) used to go	
20. Rather than you	ur children fish for survival	l, have you tried teaching	g them now to rish:
(A) to give	(B) giving	(C) give	(D) gives
III. Cloze (20%)			
A.		4.フラーが代展展!	P 7 TO SEE THE SILLING
	at Till foot	22 townships have c	coalesced
Silicon Valley expanded sprawl and ten-lane fre	eways are 24 durin	g rush hours. Econor	nic growth has been so last
sprawl and ten-lane fre because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integr	g rush hours. Econor re. " <u>25</u> supplying you. It's a lot easier to	nic growth has been so fast your own needs, you worked o run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and
sprawl and ten-lane fre because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r	eeways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business."	g rush hours. Econore. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form	your own needs, you worked o run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and
sprawl and ten-lane fre because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r	eeways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business."	g rush hours. Econor re. " <u>25</u> supplying you. It's a lot easier to	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good	eeways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business."	g rush hours. Econore. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been horiwith somebody who set companies than it is to rit turned out to be a good 21. (A) into	zeways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with	g rush hours. Econor re. "_25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been horiwith somebody who set companies than it is to rit turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which	g rush hours. Econor re. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been horiswith somebody who set companies than it is to rit turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from	g rush hours. Econor re. "_25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE 26 YOUE	zeways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of	g rush hours. Econore. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGHTED."	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been horiswith somebody who set companies than it is to reit turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight 27 the	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox,	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Alth	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains	g rush hours. Econore. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGHT he claims, is real. Alther, from an average of 2,5	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's surv	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to con	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all anough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's surv	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to con	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all hough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's surv	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to con is a return to square one in	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all anough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more set cases more weight is gained
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's survifat." Thus not only is	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to con is a return to square one in	g rush hours. Econorie. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all hough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more set cases more weight is gained (D) fewer
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's survefat." Thus not only is than29 once the 26. (A) little	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to constant a return to square one indicting30	g rush hours. Economice. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGHT he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its nevitable28 in more reducing	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all anough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more set cases more weight is gained
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's survifat." Thus not only is than29 once the 26. (A) little 27. (A) at play	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to constant a return to square one indicting30 (B) less	g rush hours. Economice. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGH he claims, is real. Although the spensate by reducing its nevitable28 in mo (C) more	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all hough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more set cases more weight is gained (D) fewer
sprawl and ten-lane free because it has been hori with somebody who set companies than it is to r it turned out to be a good 21. (A) into 22. (A) that 23. (A) for 24. (A) barred 25. (A) In case of B. "THE26 YOU E his delight27 the slim down when cutting a day, "the body's survifat." Thus not only is than29 once the 26. (A) little	eways are24 durin zontal, says Gordon Moor up a company to supply un a large vertically integral way to do the business." (B) in line with (B) which (B) from (B) enlarged (B) Instead of AT," says Michel Montign provocateur, the paradox, g calorie intake, he explains ival instinct leads it to cons a return to square one in dieting30 (B) less (B) to playing	g rush hours. Economice. "25 supplying you. It's a lot easier to ated one. You can form (C) over (C) where (C) into (C) becalmed (C) Because of ac, "THE MORE WEIGHT he claims, is real. Although s, from an average of 2,5 mentals by reducing its nevitable28 in mo (C) more (C) in playing	your own needs, you worked or run one of these small-focus in them a lot more quickly, and (D) up to (D) as (D) by (D) stripped (D) Regardless of GHT YOU GAIN." But for all anough a person may temporarily soon a day to, for example, 2,000 energy needs and storing more set cases more weight is gained (D) fewer (D) for play

國立中正大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題共同科目:英文

第4節

第3頁,共华頁

IV. Reading Comprehension (20%)

A.

A second stage in Napoleon's downfall began with the disruption of his alliance with Russia. As an agricultural country, Russia had suffered a severe economic crisis when it was no longer able, as a result of the Continental System, to exchange its surplus grain for British manufactures. (The Continental System was a policy designed by Napoleon to forbid the importation into the Continent of British goods. Napoleon used it as a strategic measure in his continuing economic war against Britain). The consequence was that Tsar Alexander began to wink at trade with Britain and to ignore or evade the protests from Paris. By 1811 Napoleon decided that he could endure this flouting of the Continental System no longer. Accordingly, he collected an army of 600,000 men and set out in the spring of 1812 to punish the tsar. The project ended in disaster. The Russians refused to make a stand, drawing the French farther and farther into the heart of their country. They permitted Napoleon to occupy their ancient capital of Moscow. But on the night of his entry, a fire of suspicious origin broke out in the city. When the flames subsided, little but the blackened walls of the Kremlin palaces remained to shelter the invading troops. Hoping that the tsar would eventually surrender, Napoleon lingered amid the ruins for more than a month, finally deciding on October 22 to begin the homeward march. The delay was a fatal blunder. Long before he had reached the border, the terrible Russian winter was upon his troops. Swollen streams, mountainous drifts of snow, and bottomless mud slowed the retreat almost to a halt. To add to the miseries of bitter cold, disease, and starvation, mounted Cossacks rode out of the blizzard to harry the exhausted army. Each morning the miserable remnant that pushed on left behind circles of corpses around the campfires of the night before. On December 13 a few thousand broken solders crossed the frontier into Germany—a small fraction of what had once been proudly styled the Grande Armée. The lives of nearly 300,000 men had been sacrificed in Napoleon's Russian adventure. (Edward McNall Burns et al)

- 31. What is the main idea of this passage?
 - (A) To delineate Napoleon's victory.
 - (B) To report the war between France and Russia.
 - (C) To recount one stage of Napoleon's downfall.
 - (D) To explain what the Continental System was.
- 32. What was the target of Napoleon's Continental System?
 - (A) France
- (B) Germany
- (C) Britain
- (D) Russia

- 33. What does the phrase "to wink at" in line 5 mean?
 - (A) to close and open one eye quickly
 - (B) to pretend not to notice something bad or illegal
 - (C) to make someone leave somewhere
 - (D) to be ill
- 34. Which of the following is not among the causes for Napoleon's failure in his Russian adventure?
 - (A) the terrible Russian winter
- (B) the Cossacks' attack
- (C) Russia's evasive response
- (D) Germany's intervention
- 35. What percentage of army casualty was it in Napoleon's Russian project?
 - (A) 50%
- (B) 25%
- (C) 30%
- (D) 100%

國立中正大學九十七學年度碩士班招生考試試題共同科目:英文

第 4 節

第 4頁,共 4頁

B.

Chronic Fatigue Syndrome goes by a range of different names. The British and Canadians know it as myalgic encephalomyelitis, or ME. The Japanese call it low natural killer cell syndrome. In the United States, patients' groups call it chronic fatigue immune dysfunction syndrome (CFIDS), but it is generally known as chronic fatigue syndrome (CFS). Some of the common symptoms—fevers and lymph-node swelling, night sweats, persistent diarrhea, joint and muscle pain—have a disturbingly familiar ring. But unlike AIDS, this gray plague doesn't kill people, unless they take their lives in despair. It simply turns them into confused invalids. Many patients suffer mood swings or panic attacks and most develop a low-grade dementia. Sleep disturbances are common, as are vision problems. Some sufferers lose their hair, or their fingerprints, or they develop acne for the first time. And though the illness sometimes lifts after a few hellish months, it can linger for years—or recede only to return. (Geoffrey Cowley et al)

- 36. Which of the following is not an abbreviation for Chronic Fatigue Syndrome?
 - (A) CFIDS
- (B) ME
- (C) CFDS
- (D) CFS
- 37. A patient with CFS has a problem with his/her ____?
 - (A) heart
- (B) immune system
- (C) livers
- (D) stomach
- 38. According to the passage, which of the following is not among the symptoms for CFS patients?
 - (A) autism
- (B) panic attacks
- (C) losing hair
- (D) muscle pain
- 39. According to the passage, which of the following statements is correct?
 - (A) CFIDS is named by professional doctors.
 - (B) CFS patients can be cured.
 - (C) CFS will definitely kill people eventually.
 - (D) CFS patients often have sleeping problems.
- 40. If something "ha[s] a familiar ring" (in lines 5-6) to you, that means
 - (A) you have a ring.
 - (B) you are familiar with rings.
 - (C) you want to have a ring.
 - (D) you feel that you have heard it before.

V. Writing (20%): grammar 5%; vocabulary 5%; organization 5%; content/idea 5%

What do you expect yourself to be ten years later? Do you have any blueprints to achieve your goal(s)? Write about 150-200 words to describe your dream(s), why you dream of it/them, and how you plan to do in order to realize it/them.